
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Steve Little, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Kenneth E. Hall        Trustee Donald L. Glover          Trustee Ryan C. Bagent             Fiscal Officer, Steve Little 

 

June 30, 2014 8:00 p.m. 

 

This meeting was called to order in the Eden Community Center by Chairman Kenneth Hall, 

with all present standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. In addition to Mr. Hall, the following 

Eden Township personnel were present; Trustees Ryan C. Bagent, Donald L. Glover and Fiscal 

Officer Steve Little. Robin McKee, a resident from Tarlton Road was also present. Road 

Maintenance Supervisor Dan Baker came in later. A copy of the minutes, a monthly cash journal 

report and; fund, appropriation and revenue status reports were given to the trustees. Trustee 

Glover moved to waive the reading of the minutes, Trustee Bagent seconded the motion and all 

voted in favor. The minutes were filed for the permanent record. 

 

Public Participation:    
 

Robin asked about paving and fixing roads. She believes the Township is band aiding the road 

problems and not fixing the real problem. Her belief is that water is the problem and wondered 

what we were going to do about it. Trustee Bagent explained the harsh winter and went on to 

explain the purchase of new equipment and the hiring of seasonal help to do nothing but work on 

patching and chip and sealing the roads. Trustee Bagent went on to offer to talk with anyone who 

had a complaint about road conditions.    

 

Old Business:    

 

The purchase of the DuraPatcher was delivered and ready to place in service as soon as the 

manufacturer’s representative could get into the township and train Road Maintenance 

Supervisor Dan Baker. Training should be held in the next week. 

 

New Business: 

 

Estimates for tree removal and fence replacement at the Souslin Cemetery on Baker Road were 

discussed. Trustee Hall had spoken with the Bullock Family about their horses and the need to 

contain them during fence construction. The Bullock Family indicated they had no problem with 

the tree removal and possibly running electric fence around the cemetery to keep the horses from 

breaking the new fence down.  Trustee Bagent moved to approve $4200 for new fence and 

construction, and $600 for tree removal. Trustee Glover seconded the motion and all trustees 

voted in favor. Motion carried. 

 

Road Report:   
 

Road Maintenance Supervisor Dan Baker reported he was patching holes on all roads and 

looking forward to using the new DuraPatcher and its advanced technology. 

 

Trustee Glover moved to pay the bills, Trustee Bagent seconded the motion and all voted in 

favor. The attached listing is a true and accurate listing of the bills that were presented to be paid.  

 

Trustee Bagent made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Glover seconded the motion and all trustees 

voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned. 


